MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 1ST NOVEMBER 2018 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Robert Earl, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Fred Hartwell; Reg Holmes; Jackie Kellett; Ann Frost; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard, district councillor; and 46 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Mal Howlett.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance proposed by C Kramer and approved.  

3. POLICE MATTERS

Nothing to report. 

4. ARMISTICE REMEMBRANCE

R Earl explained the plans to all those in attendance and encouraged them all to come along. A special meeting had been held in the middle of October when arrangements had mostly been finalised. Work was in hand to complete the war memorial, village sign, and beacon; a timetable had been arranged for the events on the Sunday; and leaflets publicising the event had been printed ready for distribution. It looked like all the hard work would pay off. F Hartwell had notified the local T.V., radio and press and it was quite likely coverage would be given. 

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 6 SEPTEMBER 2018
a. Broome Heath & Village Hall. Nothing to report.


        





           
b. Adventure Playground. Lloyds Bank had provided many hurdles to cross in changing the cheque signatories, but Robert Earl would now take the completed forms to the bank which would hopefully complete the process.



c. Traffic Problems. 
      The cleaning of the gulleys on Yarmouth Road and the by-pass hadn't been undertaken yet so

      their status on the on-line system would be checked.

      Bungay House had been written to regarding delivery parking and promptly replied that letters

      rectifying this had been sent to their main suppliers. Subsequently Christine Kramer had found

      an Asda driver badly parked and she spoke to both the driver and home manager and

      established that deliveries will in future be made to the rear of the home.

d. Mens Shed. The group had successfully reached the next stage in a bid to attract lottery funding.

 

 



 
e. Other. Community Litter Pick. Sadly despite excellent weather only three members of the public had admirably joined two parish council representatives in undertaking this. 
6. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   County & District Councillor Reports. Brendon Bernard had no district council news to report.
  b.   Other. 

        Bungay Marathon. The Black Dog Running Club had helpfully agreed to line the bend of

       Yarmouth Road with traffic cones for the race in the spring, but councillors felt marshalling was

        required in order to be effective. One of the members of the club was at the meeting and he

        agreed to Robert Earl's request to ask the club to provide this.


        Fly-Tipping. This had been reported at the community litter pick at two locations on the by-pass

        footpath. This had been recorded on the district council data base.  
8. PLANNING

a. Land Adjacent to 39 Yarmouth Road – 
Diversion of part of footpath. As at the September meeting, there was no new news to report.
b. 184 Yarmouth Road – Demolish existing dwelling and replace with two cottage style detached dwellings. A property was currently under construction in the garden of this property. This plan was still circulating around the councillors, with mixed opinions so far. 

c. Land North West of Yarmouth Road –
Access, appearance, landscaping, layout, and scale following outline planning permission for proposed three bedroom bungalow. As expected, approval had been given.




d. Land West of Yarmouth Road – (Amendment) Construction of 9 dwellings (including 2 affordable units) with vehicular access and service drive. The original plan had been for 10. The parish council still opposed. The Norwich Area Local Plan only included 5 homes on the site. If the planning officer recommended approval then the parish council would ask for the committee to decide.

e. Marsh Land Rear of 184 Yarmouth Road – Change of use of land from agricultural grazing marsh to the development of 53 mobile homes, one caravan for manager's accommodation, acoustic bund and fence between the A143 and site for sound reduction. Childrens play area, widening for dykes to create wildlife environment. Creation of pedestrian access with locking gate to rear garden of The Artichoke P.H. Retention of lagoon. 
         This was the reason there was such an exceptionally large attendance at the meeting.
          The parish council was opposed for a long list of reasons including flood risk, it's impact on

          the amenity of local residents and the village, and the access and traffic problems. There was

          also concern that work had been able to commence without planning approval.  

         A very large number of villagers had also written with reasons to oppose. A number of

         residents would be bordered by the site. Some villagers had wanted a public meeting to arrange

         opposition to the plan, but Robert Earl said he had been against this due to the likelihood of a

         heated unproductive argument resulting. He said there were many objective reasons to oppose

         the plan and therefore it was very likely to be refused.  If it was recommended for approval at a

         planning committee meeting he would go to the district council to speak against it.

          It was thought the latest situation was that this could take a long while to resolve. The

          developer had been asked to submit alot of consultants' reports to counter the criticisms and it

          may be amended with a reduction in size.                 

f. Other. 
          Land to the Rear of 10 to 30 Sun Road – Nine new dwellings. This was another potential major

          development for Broome that had been received just before the meeting. This was a new type

          of plan, with very little detail given and a shorter deadline for responses. It would just establish

          whether building could go ahead in principle, with a detailed plan being dealt with later.

          Councillors would consider this in the usual way. 

          Land Between 24 and 30 Sun Road – Two new dwellings. This was linked to the plan above.
         Greater Norwich Local Plan. This new plan was to last until 2036 and consultation on sites

         suggested for development had taken place earlier in the year. The clerk apologised for not 

         being aware two sites in Broome were included. One site was adjacent to that in d, where nine

         homes had been applied for, and the other site was between Yarmouth Road and the heath.                       

         The exact sites would be established and then the public and councillors would discuss them at

         the January meeting, with a response then sent to the district council who would still accept 

         such a submission.
9. ACCOUNTS
  a.    Bank Balances.     

      Current Account 





£10491.37
       less uncleared cheques





      £20.00









£10471.37
         Savings Account





  £1169.21







              
£11640.58

  b.    Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.
  c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


South Norfolk Council £823.50 – precept






      "

  £200 – recycling credit






      "
              £3952.64 – community infrastructure levy. 




This was the parish's share of the development value of the housing 



being built in Yarmouth Road. It would be spent towards the village 



sign/war memorial/beacon.

   


            Village Hall £250 – contribution to war memorial cost        

         Payments made
  
Chq 100886 Fred Hartwell £20 – remembrance wreath

      Payments authorised      Chq 100887 Colin Kramer £60 – materials for base of village sign and 



war memorial





Chq 100888 Three Bells Furniture £400 – new village sign





Chq 100889  Imon Site Ltd £36 – village hall car park and recycling





centre hedge cutting 
  



Preceding proposed by R Holmes and approved.
10. OTHER BUSINESS

In the light of 8 e, above it was agreed the parish council would try and improve it's communications. Meetings would be advertised in 'The Parishioner' and the website, and the website would be improved to include more information. It was hoped this would lead to more agreement between the council and villagers; and better turnouts at council meetings.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30 P.M.

11. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 3 January, 7 March, 9 May (including a.g.m.), 4 July, 5 September, and 7 November 2019.



